DELTA KAPPA GAMMA SOCIETY INTERNATIONAL

ALPHA IOTA CHAPTER

May 6, 2006

The meeting of the Alpha Iota Chapter was called to order by President Jennifer Germany. Roll was taken, and twenty-five members were present. The inspirational message on motherhood was given by Sara Moore.

The following announcements were made:

· In a Delta Kappa Gamma moment, Jennifer Germany reflected on the importance of the group in her life.

· The October meeting will be held the second weekend in October.

The following reports were given:

· Copies of the minutes from December’s meeting were distributed and approved by the group after one change was made.

· The treasurer’s report was given with total assets listed as $7211.73. 

· Included in the treasurer’s report was a discussion about increasing the memorial fund contribution from $25 to $50 for members and from $15 to $25 for family members. A motion was made, seconded, and approved to make this increase. Members were asked to list charities for future reference. 

· We were also reminded to pay dues.

· The Membership Committee reported that the new members would be initiated at the fall meeting after being approved by the group.

· The Scholarship Committee will discuss scholarship amounts.

The business portion of the meeting included the following:

· The Louisiana and Mississippi chapters have not contacted us.

· The sale of the Boylston House was discussed.

· Officers will be installed at the October meeting.

· Linda Holcomb announced that educators who retired before 1987 will be receiving a ten percent increase plus a cost of living raise. She also announced that the retired educators of Henry and Clayton Counties will be meeting together in October.

· The Young Mother of the Year information should be together and in by October.

· Kathy Acree made a motion that the February meeting be a potluck luncheon. This would require the group to pay for only three lunches. The motion was seconded and approved.

Our program was presented by Dr. Jo Jackson. She is a physical education teacher at Tara Elementary School and a certified Brain Gym consultant. She enthusiastically explained the concept of the Brain Gym and how our students could benefit from putting this program in place in our schools.

The meeting closed with a blessing and the singing of the Delta Kappa Gamma song. After the adjournment, the members enjoyed a wonderful lunch and fellowship.

RespectfullySubmitted,








Donna McDonald








Recording Secretary

